
TO:  Mayor and City Council 
 
FROM: City Administrator Ron Johnson 
 
SUBJECT:    Credit for Water/Sewer Usage- Winter 2013-2014  
 
DATE: May 15, 2014 
 
 
 
 
BACKGROUND 
The extreme cold winter caused several water service lines to freeze and resulted in 
many customers running water continuously to avoid service line freeze ups.  Staff was 
directed to complete a cost analysis of the excess water usage (and resulting sewer 
charges) from the winter’s customer billings and provide a recommendation on potential 
credits for said usage.  Staff determined that the increased cost to our customers for the 
excess winter usage was as follows:  Water- $10,994.98; Sanitary Sewer- $24,156.32.   
 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
Staff recommends that a full credit be given for the excess usage.  This 
recommendation was given to the Public Works Commission on May 13 who agreed 
and recommends Council approval.  The Commission noted that this recommendation 
is not intended to set precedent, and asked staff to work on a policy to address this 
situation in future years including a public notification plan to minimize frozen lines once 
it appears that frozen lines could again be an issue. 

 
REQUESTED COUNCIL ACTION 
Motion to direct staff to apply full credit to customers for excess water usage (and 
resulting sewer charges) during the months of February, March and April 2014 
necessary to keep service lines from freezing as a result of the extremely cold winter, 
and direct staff to work on a policy to address this situation in future years.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Attachment(s):  List of excess usage 

 








